
CLASS V ROADS STUDY COMMITTEE
OCTOBER 4, 2016 

MINUTES
Approved

Present: Steve williams, Jim Jenks, Kevin Sahr, Frank Bowles, Dan Brand, Sue MacKenzie

Meeting called to order at 6 PM
Minutes from 9/20/16 were approved as amended, Dan to edit the minutes from 8/30/16

Reviewed and amended slides for the Public meeting.  

Franks document on the River Road Study and plan should be available as a handout.

Site visit for the Hidden Valley bank stabilization project with Jim Kennedy and John Mudge (of 
the UVSC of the CRJC), feel that the current DES application and plan is overkill.  Jim felt it 
could be stabilized by back filling the void at the river level and putting down fabric and rip rap to 
one foot above the high water mark without remodeling the entire bank.  This would be much 
less costly and time consuming to accomplish.  We did disagree when it came to planting large 
trees on top of the bank.  Large trees on the riverbank  would become a problem in the future.

Grant Brook Area Project,   CLD has submitted a proposal to prepare the DES permit and plan 
to stabilize the bank at a cost of $15,000.  This proposal is to be reviewed by the Select Board 
at their next meeting.  

Discussed the need for Warrant Articles to fund the necessary repairs and projects.

Reviewed the need to preserve a section of paved road each year.  It was the  consensus of 
those present to focus on the section of Goose Pond Road from Pico to Baker Hill for  a 
preservation treatment in 2017.

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM
Respectfully submitted,
/s/ Susan MacKenzie

Next meeting October 18, 2016  6 PM
Town Office Conference Room




